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March 6, 2007







Docket No. U-00075366
MICHAEL W HASSELL ESQ
POST & SCHELL 
17 NORTH SECOND STREET
12TH FLOOR
HARRISBURG PA  17101-1601
Re:  Agreements between the York Water Company and Gettysburg Municipal Authority relative to providing the Authority a supply of water for resale to the Authority’s customers in its service area
Dear Mr. Hassell:


Section 507 of the Public Utility Code, 66 Pa. C.S. §507, provides that no contract between a public utility and a municipal corporation shall be valid unless filed with the Commission at least thirty (30) days prior to its effective date.


The Contracts in question between the York Water Company and Gettysburg Municipal Authority, filed on February 13, 2007, will become effective March 15, 2007, without further Commission action.  In order to adequately review these Contracts, it is necessary to extend this consideration period.


You are hereby notified that the Commission has extended the period for consideration of the above-referenced Municipal Agreement until further action of the Commission.



If you are dissatisfied with the resolution of this matter, you may, as set forth in 52 Pa. Code §5.44, file a petition with the Commission within ten (10) days of the date of this letter.



Please direct any questions to Judith Koch Carlson, Industry Manager, Water/Wastewater Group, Bureau of Fixed Utility Services at (717) 783-5392.








Sincerely,








James J. McNulty








Secretary
